HORSHAM DISTRICT INDOOR BOWLS CLUB

Keeping our Members informed of News and Events

Welcome to the September 2018 edition of our monthly Club Newsletter. If there are any specific topics that you would like to see included, please let our Editor, Jo Lawrence, know. You can also see this newsletter on our Club website - why not have a look. **www.horshamdistrictindoorbowlsclub.co.uk**

IN BRIEF (but important!)

Jack High Winners - July Draw

No. 41 Mr J Mason £35
No. 17 Mr P Scott £25
No. 117 Mr I Harrison £15

PRESIDENT V CAPTAINS MATCH - Sunday, 30th September, 2pm.

A fun event which raises funds for the Club. Played in greys. Donations of raffle prizes will be gratefully received. Sign up form on board.

MEMBERS' WELFARE

....is important to the Club. Our Members' Welfare co-ordinator is **Sylvia Thomason** who will be happy to contact any member who is unwell, sending a card to let them know we are thinking of them. Sylvia can be contacted on 01403 261339.

RUMMIKUB

Starting 27th September and **every 4th Thursday** of each month, from 2:15 to 4:15 p.m. Everyone welcome - just £1.50. Contact Millie Webb on 01403 250982 for further info.

BOWLS CARPET

...due to be stretched on 12.10.18. 12 noon to 2 pm

CLUB MEMBERSHIP

Don't forget to return your membership forms asap - deadline is end of September!!

RESTAURANT

Restaurant Opening times - 09:30 - 14:00, Saturday to Thursday, plus match days.

VOLUNTEERS MAKING A DIFFERENCE!

We highlighted in our July newsletter <u>just how valuable all our</u> <u>volunteers are to the successful running of the Club.</u> This month, we are highlighting two people in particular:

Margaret Porter - who has collected a fantastic £408 from running the Sales Corner over the past year, some of which has been used to enhance the appearance of the Club eg shelving units, fabric for covering chairs etc.

Jill Pendrill - contributing over £400 this year (and for the past several years) from the sale of her greetings cards. Jill makes all the cards herself at no cost to the Club.

Our sincere thanks are due to Margaret & Jill for their generous actions & continued support - and thanks also to those who have supported these endeavours by purchasing items, helping, etc. Can you spare a small amount of time to help the Club?- check out the Volunteers Board in the Reception area

LADIES' AFTERNOON - Tuesday, 25th September

Every lady member is invited to join us for a friendly, fun afternoon and we really look forward to welcoming some of our newer members. We'll draw for teams and have regular change arounds so we get a chance to chat to everyone. Just £4.50 which includes tea and biscuits. Sign up on the sheet on the notice board - look forward to seeing as many of you as possible.

SUMMER INDOOR SEASON

....a busy & enjoyable season with a varied programme of matches, leagues, roll-ups, competitions & social events. Thank you from Carole James to the Summer Committee for their dedication, commitment & input. We are sorry to lose Wendy Smith & Chris Mason from the Committee but are sure they will continue to support us. We welcome Keith Ferriman & Martin Eccleston to the Committee & look forward to working with them. Committee details on the notice board behind the drinks machine.

DON'T FORGET OUR JAZZ NIGHT - 26th October

...with the Dixieland Stompers. Sign up now!!

CAR PARKING

Highview Parking have been issuing parking notices to people parked in our car park. If this happens to you, appeal - stating that you are a member of HDIBC Bowls Club & you were parked in the Club car park. You could also ask them to note your car reg for future reference - but you should **not** need to pay the fine!!